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The Choanoke Area Development Association (CADA) 
held an impactful drive-thru community resource fair. 
The resource fair was an excellent opportunity for 
families to receive fresh produce, gas cards, household 
items, masks, school supplies, and much more! Halifax 
County Schools are proud of the Southeast Collegiate 
Prep Academy (SCPA) football team's contributions 
during this event.  
 
Superintendent Dr. Eric Cunningham states, "Giving 
back to your community is so important, and I am glad 
that these student-athletes were able to experience what 
it means to take care of your own." Principal Lykisa 
Coby adds, “I am proud of the Southeast Trojans football 
team for giving back to their community and taking the 
opportunity to enhance their skills through 
communication, teamwork, and time management.” 

"Charting the course and changing the narrative. This is what we are about, Southeast Trojans. 
We want to build our community for years to come. We love our community, and we want to 
win a state championship for our community. Just giving back what the community gives to us: 
"LOVE," said Coach Antoine Alston.  
 
Trayvsee Silver, Quarterback for SCPA, states, "It 
was a great event to be able to show the community 
how much it means to us and that we want to change 
the narrative around here. Seeing my teammates and 
the Trojan Family working to give back to our 
community meant a lot. I even ran into a former 
player that played for Southeast, and he told me that 
he loves to see what we are doing for our 
community. With that being said, I loved this event 
and wish many more to come, but this is only the 
beginning."  
 
Chris Moody, Executive Director of CADA, states, 
"Thank you to all volunteers from fraternities, 
sororities, local school system staff, community 
leaders, government officials, and the Southeast Collegiate Prep Academy football team. I want 
to shout out Southeast's football team's effort during the event. Those young men had a major 
impact on the success of the event. Thank you to everyone for making this a successful event. On 
behalf of the citizens of CADA's service area, thank you for your service and commitment to 
positively impacting your community”. Sponsors included: the North Carolina Community 
Action Association, Samaritans Feet, and the Office of Economic Opportunity.  


